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SPOTLIGHT 

Two New Scholarships Approved - INET 40 and Early College Scholarship 

     In a special board meeting of the Arkansas Northeastern College 

Board of Trustees, two new institutional scholarships were approved. 

  

    An institutional scholarship was approved as a temporarily-

available scholarship to be offered the Fall 2014 semester.  The INET 

40 Scholarship decreases internet courses to a flat $40 dollars per 

credit hour for students interested in pursuing an online degree at 

ANC, and have either never attended ANC or who have not attended 

within the previous two years. The INET 40 Scholarship does not 

have a residency requirement and officials hope to reach individuals 

living in Mississippi County as well within ANC’s service region, 

including Craighead and Greene Counties and the Bootheel of Mis-

souri.  

  

    The INET 40 Scholarship offers qualifying students a net tuition/

fee cost of $40 per credit hour for up to 12 credit hours per semester. 

It will be made available for the equivalent of up to approximately 

100 full-time students and will be available to those attending either 

part-time or full-time. This scholarship is only available to students 

pursuing degrees that ANC offers entirely online. 

  

    Because developmental coursework is not currently designed or 

best delivered online, only students not requiring remedial course-

work will be academically eligible. The scholarship will carry for-

ward for qualifying students enrolling in the Fall 2014 semester to 

provide these students the opportunity to finish their degrees with the 

scholarship’s assistance. Students starting the Fall 2014 semester on 

part-time status will be able to receive elevated amounts of scholar-

ship assistance in subsequent semesters (to attend full-time, for in-

stance) if scholarship funds are available. 

  

    To take advantage of this scholarship opportunity, new students or 

students who have not attended ANC for at least two years, must 

enroll this coming Fall semester. This scholarship opportunity is tem-

porarily available. There are no current plans to offer this scholarship 

to new students entering after the Fall 2014 semester. Students not 

taking advantage of the INET 40 Scholarship this Fall may not have 

the opportunity to receive it in the future. 

    The purpose of the INET 40 Scholarship is to advance online edu-

cation and encourage college attendance at ANC for students who 

have never attended ANC, or who have not attended in recent years. 

  

    The second institutional scholarship, the Early College Scholar-

ship, was approved.  It offers students enrolled in all Mississippi 

County high schools, public or private and including Buffalo Island 

Central, net tuition/fee cost of $25 per credit hour for up to six hours 

of concurrent credit per semester. The Early College Scholarship 

applies to blended online/Advanced Placement courses, live general 

education offerings delivered to local high schools, and courses taken 

independently by county high school students while concurrently 

enrolled in high school. 

  

     ANC can serve up to 300 county high school students each year 

through this scholarship. If all 300 scholarships are not utilized by 

Mississippi County students during their registration process for each 

upcoming school year, remaining concurrent credit scholarships 

would be offered to students at other Arkansas high schools within 

the ANC service district such as Greene and Craighead Counties. 

ANC officials met with all seven county school superintendents on 

March 19th to present this proposal. The superintendents predicted 

high interest and demand. To allow the local schools to factor this 

opportunity into their planning for FY15 that is occurring presently, 

staff made a request of the Chairman to call a special meeting of the 

Board of Trustees. 

  

    The Early College Scholarship will be ongoing from year to year. 

The purpose of the scholarship is to increase affordable college ac-

cess to area high school students and to increase college matricula-

tion rates, particularly students matriculating to ANC.  
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New Construction Technology Program at ANC 
    Arkansas Northeastern College is pleased to announce a new Con-

struction Technology Program designed to prepare students for entry 

level construction jobs. Students will learn the basics of construction 

safety, math, and power and hand tools. Students will develop skills 

in construction welding, concrete finishing, rigging, and light equip-

ment usage. The goal of the program is to help the student acquire 

skills that can be used to enter the workplace and be a versatile mem-

ber of a construction team. Pending program approval, the Construc-

tion Technology curriculum will include courses in Construction 

Craft Skills, Oxy/Acety Safety and Orientation, and SMAW Partial  

 

 

Joint Penetration. Great new jobs are coming to this area. Let Arkan-

sas Northeastern College help you gain the skills and knowledge nec-

essary to begin or advance in a construction career! 
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Childers Named ANC Distinguished 
Instructor for 2014 

    Tenaris donated $80,000 to Arkansas Northeastern College (ANC) for the purchase of educational equipment to be used in laboratories.  

 

    “Mississippi County residents will benefit greatly from the donation”, said Dr. James Shemwell, President - Arkansas Northeastern Col-

lege. “We are very appreciative of Tenaris’ support of Technical Education in Mississippi County,” he added.  

 

    Gene Bennett, Dean of Workforce and Economic Development- ANC, said 

the donation would cover equipment for several different areas. “We will 

make improvements to our electrical labs, welding equipment and will add 

additional MIG Welding machines,” Bennett said. “We also plan to add safe-

ty equipment for our OSHA safety labs and add a hydraulic pneumatic trainer 

to the existing mechanical lab.” 

 

    Bennett said the purchase would serve both technical classes and career 

technical Education classes located in the Crisp and Burdette Centers in Mis-

sissippi County, which serve both secondary and post-secondary students.  

 

    Hernan Brondino, Operations Director- TenarisHickman, said that the op-

portunity to be part of the growth at ANC is important to Tenaris. “We want 

to help support the education of Mississippi County residents, as well as sup-

port Arkansas Northeastern College,” Brondino said. “For the college to have 

upgraded and new equipment available in its labs and classrooms not only 

benefits Tenaris, but also other industries in the county.”  

 

    “These opportunities will help to provide Tenaris with employees in the 

future,” said Tracey Ritchey, Community Relations- TenarisHickman. “We 

will have employees with a current knowledge of today’s industrial environment.”  

 

    Tenaris has partnered with ANC on several programs within the last year. Such programs include the Steel Industry Technology Degree 

Internship program; donating pipe for welding classes; as well as donating $20,000 to get help start-up the W.O.R.K. Program (Workforce 

Orientation and Retraining Keys). Tenaris also employs W.O.R.K. graduates.  

 

    Ritchey said Tenaris is committed to the continued development and enhancement of technical education opportunities in Mississippi 

County. 

Tenaris Donates Towards Technical Education Equipment 

Gene Bennett, Dean of Workforce and Economic Development at 

ANC; Dr. James Shemwell, ANC President; Hernan Brondino,  
Operations Director TenarisHickman; Sherri Bennett, ANC Vice-

President for Advancement 

Crosskno Receives Eugenia C. Hale 
Distinguished Service Award 

    ANC Career Coach Emily Crosskno was named the 2014 Eugen-

ia C. Hale Distinguished Service Award recipient at this year’s 

commencement ceremony. Crosskno was nominated for her com-

mitment to not only ANC, but the students she serves in our local 

school districts. She has served in the Blytheville Pub-

lic Schools to counsel individually with every student 

in grades 7-12 (approximately 800 students each year) 

to promote college and career. Crosskno’s performance 

as a career coach represents a model for “best practic-

es,” and is how successful customer service should 

look. Crosskno has successfully represented the ANC 

Career Coach Program in many public presentations to 

civic organizations, state work groups, and to Arkansas 

legislative council. She has built strong relationships 

with local industry leaders by facilitating Nucor’s 

Youth Toastmasters Leadership Program and with Ar-

kansas State University by facilitating the College Pre-

paratory Academy of the Delta’s academic enrichment 

program. In addition to this latest distinction, Crosskno has also 

been recognized in performance evaluations by Arkansas Career 

Education’s Program Director and supervisors for her work ethic. 

    Instructor/Director of Dental Assisting Lisa Childers was named 

ANC’s 2014 Distinguished Instructor at this year’s commencement 

ceremony. Childers has worked as the Dental Assisting Instructor/

Program Director since the Fall 2007. She is well credentialed in 

the field as a nationally certified dental assistant and also 

a registered dental assistant in the state of Arkansas. She 

is a member of the American Dental Assistant Associa-

tion, Arkansas State Dental Assistant Association 

(where she was recently elected as President) and the 

American Dental Educators Association. Childers’ stu-

dents participate in many College and community activi-

ties through the ANC Dental Assisting Club including 

participation in the Annual Arkansas and Missouri State 

Dental Association’s “Mission of Mercy,” initiatives to 

provide free dental outreach services to those in need. 

Childers volunteers many hours to various causes. She is 

the secretary of the Humane Society of Blytheville, the 

Dental Coordinator for the Great River Charitable Clin-

ic, and participates in the annual Blytheville Chili Cookoff. She 

works tirelessly to foster and rehab dogs and is the owner and 

founder of “Nieve’s Wings-Animal Rescue and Transport.” 

Emily Crosskno, Lisa Childers 
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     The Workforce Orientation and Retraining Keys (W.O.R.K.) Program at Arkansas Northeastern College 

has made an impact on many individuals in Mississippi County. Larry Briscoe is one of the individuals whom 

the W.O.R.K. Program instantly impacted. Larry, a 1994 graduate of Osceola High School, was ready for a 

change and a career. Larry had altercations with the law at an early age, and it took him a while to get on the 

right track. When asked what got his attention, Larry stated, “It was seeing my peers already working and set-

ting themselves up for retirement, and knowing I didn’t have anything prepared. The streets were not setting 

up a 401k plan for me.” 

 

    Before the W.O.R.K. Program initiative, Larry had a job but wanted a career. He began his search for an 

occupation  in which he could see himself retiring. He found a job that he loved and was doing his job well, 

but when Larry was unsure of some specifics revealed in a background check, he was let go. Larry found him-

self unemployed and was referred to the ANC W.O.R.K. Program. When asked why he wanted to be a part of 

the program Larry stated, “I’ve tried everything that I can think of, and I need some stability within a career.” 

 

    Larry came into the W.O.R.K. Program like a blank slate, and he was eager to learn. Although he had seen 

and heard some of the training, Larry came in with a desire to properly understand workplace ethics, the im-

portance of safety to most companies, and to sharpen up resume and interview skills. When asked what infor-

mation in the W.O.R.K. Program really helped him, Larry cited the mock interviews. He stated that it was the 

hardest interview he had ever been in, but it made him aware of his flaws and what he needed to improve up-

on. The mock interviews are recorded, and students are asked real questions from a Human Resource Manager. The students are able to go 

back and review the recording to see if there is anything that they did not hear or see during the interview that needs to be fixed. 

 

    Mr. Briscoe completed the W.O.R.K. Program without missing a day and was always on time. He is now employed with American Greet-

ings of Osceola, AR, as a Fork Lift Operator. Larry is happy in this position and is looking for ways to climb the ladder and make a career 

with American Greetings. Looking back at the program, Larry feels that he got his credibility back by being able to get out in the workplace 

and work again. For Briscoe, it doesn’t stop now that he is employed in a good job. He wants to be known as a role model to reach other 

people who may deal with similar struggles and know there is a better way. Larry has a heart to see men raise their standards, become more 

beneficial in life, and make great leaders in the community. 

 

    Briscoe also states that he accepts responsibility for his generation being like it is because he had not been leading and setting a positive 

example. Briscoe wants to be a part of the solution in Mississippi County. Larry Briscoe exemplifies what the W.O.R.K. Program is all 

about - giving people a chance to do better for themselves and their families. 

 

    For more information on how you can be a part of the W.O.R.K. Program at Arkansas Northeastern College, call Doug Echols, Jr. at 870-

838-9905. If you want to encourage the individuals in this program and be a positive influence on their lives, mentors are needed as well. 

Contact Dr. Blanche Hunt at 870-762-1020, extension 1174. 

W.O.R.K. Program Impacts Briscoe 

Larry Briscoe 

Mbonu Role Model for Education 
    Queen Mbonu left Nigeria in December of 2012 to join her hus-

band in America where he was employed with Nibco, Inc. in Blythe-

ville, Arkansas. Her first priority, once she was settled in her new 

home, was to get her GED. Queen began working on this goal in July, 

2013, at the ANC Adult Education Center. In December 2013, Mbonu 

received her GED and immediately registered for the spring semester 

classes at ANC. She is currently enrolled in prerequisite courses for 

nursing and hopes to be accepted into the ANC Nursing Program. 

 

    Balancing home, family, and studies requires focus, according to 

Mbonu, who lives in Blytheville with husband Donatus and two 

young sons, Sean and Seth (ages four and four months). She encour-

ages other adult learners to “focus” and take advantage of the oppor-

tunities that are available to them. 

 

    Mbonu is an excellent role model for others who are considering 

going back to school. There will al-

ways be obstacles to overcome, but a 

new country, new language, young 

family and no high school diploma 

did not stop Mbonu from the pursuit 

of her dreams. 

 

    When asked what she likes about 

Arkansas Northeastern College, Mbo-

nu stated that ANC provides a calm 

environment to learn, and that the 

instructors have a real “connection” 

with their students. 

Queen Mbonu 









8 

STUDENT ACHIEVEMENTS and activities 

ANC/Yamato Kogyo Ambassadors to Japan 

    It was the opportunity of a lifetime!” said Sarah Ellis after her re-

turn from two weeks in the beautiful country of Japan. As one of the 

2014 ANC ambassadors to Japan, Ellis of Blytheville joined Danielle 

Hicks of Manila, for the trip sponsored by the Yamato Kogyo Com-

pany of Japan and the ANC Foundation. 

 

    “It was such an amazing experience,” echoed fellow ambassador 

Danielle Hicks.  “I am so grateful for the opportunity to go. Anyone 

who is interested in broadening their horizons should definitely apply 

for the ambassador program to Japan.” 

  

    The ANC Ambassadors to Japan Program was created by Mr. Hi-

royuki Inoue, President of Yamato Kogyo. This year marks the 

17th year that ANC students have had the opportunity to travel to 

Japan for  two-weeks, learn about that country and the Japanese cul-

ture, and bring that knowledge back to share with the people of this 

area. The trip is paid in full by the Yamato Kogyo Company with the 

airfare provided by the ANC Foundation. 

  

    During their trip, Ellis and Hicks were accommodated in Japanese 

hotels, the Yamato Kogyo Dormitory, and the homes of Yamato 

Kogyo employees—which both agreed was one of the highlights of 

the trip. “My host family was wonderful,” said Ellis. “Everyone was 

so friendly and made us feel at home.” 

  

    Travels for the ambassadors included a tour of Himeji featuring the 

Himeji Castle and the Kohko-en Japanese Garden. Later, they visited 

Miyajima and Hiroshima before spending a day at the Minami-Ohtsu 

Elementary School where the Japanese children performed for them. 

Another stop on their busy itinerary was the Golden Palace in the 

ancient city of Kyoto. Ellis and Hicks were also treated to a fun day 

at Tokyo Disneyland. Each girl was invited to spend the weekend 

with a different host family. Sarah stayed with the Wakasa family, 

and Danielle stayed with the Oki family. Both girls recalled this por-

tion of the trip as especially rewarding. "My host family was great 

and made sure that my visit was a wonderful experience, stated 

Hicks. “It was an opportunity to experience the Japanese culture 

firsthand and make new friends.  I will always cherish my time with 

the Oki family.”  Sarah Ellis agreed saying, "The Wakasa family in-

vited me into their home and made me feel welcome. They are won-

derful people, and I am so happy I had a chance to get to know 

them.” 

 

    While in Japan, the girls had the chance to personally meet their 

trip benefactor, Mr. Hiroyuki Inoue, President of the Yamato Kogyo 

Company, Ltd. and were given a tour of the steel mill in Himeji. 

“It was such an amazing experience. The Japanese people were so 

genuinely kind and friendly, and the places we got to visit were in-

credible,” said Danielle. “I will never forget it.” Hicks and Ellis both 

expressed their extreme gratitude to the Yamato Kogyo Company for 

its support of this program, and for the wonderful hospitality they 

received during their stay in Japan. Both girls said that they felt hon-

ored to have had the opportunity to represent ANC and consider their 

trip as a life changing experience. 

Sarah Ellis of Blytheville; Mr. Hiroyuki Inoue, President of Yamato Kogyo; Danielle Hicks of Manila 
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student clubs and organizations 

     New members for the Arkansas Northeastern College chapter 

of Gamma Beta Phi were inducted into the honor society on Sun-

day, May 4, 2014. The ceremony was held in the Governors Ball-

room at Statehouse Hall. The new members of Gamma Beta Phi 

are: Tyler Banks, Holly Jane Burns, Lisa Churchwell, Sarah Ellis, 

Carole Kincaid, and Megan E. Onnen. 

 

    Gamma Beta Phi is a national collegiate honor society and ser-

vice organization with chapters in colleges and universities 

throughout the United States. The society is dedicated to promot-

ing service, scholarship, and character among its members. The 

objectives of Gamma Beta Phi are to recognize and encourage 

excellence in education, to promote the development of leadership 

ability and character in its members, and to foster, disseminate, 

and improve education through appropriate service projects. 

Gamma Beta Phi Inducts New Members 

(FRONT ROW: L-R) Tyler Banks, Holly Jane Burns (BACK ROW: L-R) Lisa 

Churchwell, Sarah Ellis, Carole Kincaid, Megan E. Onnen 

ANC Dental  
Assisting Club  

Provides Free Care 
    The Student Dental Assist-

ing Club is dedicated to pro-

moting dental services to the 

underserved. This year the en-

tire club participated in the 

Missouri State Dental Associa-

tion Mission of Mercy. The 

Missouri Mission of Mercy 

(MOMOM) is a large-scale 

dental clinic that provides free 

oral healthcare to patients of all 

ages who cannot otherwise 

afford care. MOM events 

across America have been 

providing free dental services 

for the underserved since 2000. These clinics have helped more 

than 100,000 patients and provided nearly $50 million in free den-

tal services since inception. 

 

    On May 3rd and 4th, 2014, approximately 1,616 underserved 

adults and children received more than $915,994 worth of free den-

tal care at MOMOM in St. Louis. More than 1,000 volunteers, in-

cluding dental health professionals and community volunteers 

spent Friday and Saturday providing dental care to include: 412 

cleanings, 903 fillings and 2,249 extractions to individuals in the 

area who otherwise might not be able to obtain the care. Arkansas 

Northeastern College Dental Assisting students attended orienta-

tion and set-up activities on Thursday, May 2nd and then assisted 

dentists in providing patient care all day on Friday and Saturday, 

earning 36 contact hours toward their required clinical hours. 

ANC Dental Assisting Club 

Hoop’n n’ Howl’n Classic 
Basketball Champions 

    The ANC Intramural Basketball team won the 2014 Arkansas 

State University Hoop’n n’ Howl’n Classic, Saturday, February 22, 

in Jonesboro, Arkansas. 

 

    ANC rolled through the day undefeated  en route to being named 

Classic champions.  ANC defeated the University of Arkansas 

Batesville 51-24, Phillips County College of the University of Ar-

kansas 42-20, ASU Mountain Home 44-35, and ASU Mountain 

Home once again in the championship game 54-51. 
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    Arkansas Northeastern College President Dr. James Shemwell and 

Dean for Economic Development Gene Bennett, recently traveled 

with county economic developer Clif Chitwood to Germany where 

they met with executives of the SMS Siemag company to discuss col-

laborative efforts for future training needs in Mississippi County. 

 

    SMS Siemag offers metallurgical plant and rolling mill technology 

that is used in the steel, aluminum and nonferrous metal industry 

worldwide. By combining the SMS Siemag knowledge and offerings 

with ANC’s expertise in the local workforce training market through 

The Solutions Group, a comprehensive plan for training new employ-

ees for the future Big River Steel Mill can be developed. 

 

    Shemwell, Bennett, and Chitwood had the opportunity to tour SMS 

Siemag’s TECacademy - an internationally operating training acade-

my that supports steel producers and rolling mill owners around the 

world. The group visited training facilities in Düsseldorf and Hilchen-

bach during their short two-day visit in the country. 

 

    Along with the other ADTEC (Arkansas Delta Training and Educa-

tion Consortium) colleges (Arkansas State University - Newport, East 

Arkansas Community College, and Mid-South Community College), 

ANC is collaborating with SMS Siemag’s TECacademy to develop a 

comprehensive training strategy for the $1.1 billion Big River Steel 

Mill coming to the county. 

Trip to Germany for Collaborative Training Strategy 

The Bergischer Lion of Düsseldorf  (L-R) Dr. Maxim David Littek, Axel Sprenger, Christof Rinke, Dr. Gunter Kneppe, Dr. James 

Shemwell, Clif Chitwood, Gene Bennett, Karsten Weiss  
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What comes to your mind when you think of “mad?” 

Perhaps your thoughts are driven towards a dictionary definition of being filled with anger or the 

thought of being crazy or unstable. Those thoughts and definitions may occupy the minds of most 

of the world outside of Arkansas Northeastern College, but at ANC we think of 

Mary Alice Dement  -  M-A-D! 

 

Arkansas Northeastern College would like to say farewell and best wishes to Mary Alice Dement 

who retired from ANC on June 30, 2014, after 39 years of service. Ms. Dement was first employed 

by the College in 1975 as one of the original group of employees as an Instructor in English. 

In her years of service to the College, she held the positions of English Instructor, Division Chairman, 

Assistant Dean and Chair for Communications & Humanities, Dean for Arts and Sciences,  

Interim Vice President for Instruction, and Vice President for Instruction. 

 

She was recognized by the ANC Board of Trustees at their regular meeting on June 18, 2014, 

where a resolution in her honor was read by ANC President Dr. James Shemwell and approved 

by the Board for inclusion in the permanent minutes for College history. 

 

To say Mary Alice Dement is missed at Arkansas Northeastern College is an 

understatement of colossal proportions. When Mary Alice Dement turned off her office lights 

and walked out the door for the last time, ANC became...well, a little less “MAD!” 

Dement’s daughter Tania Plank of Gardner, Kansas, was able to join her and approximately 100 friends from the College and community at a reception 

held in her honor. Dement has said she plans to play a lot of golf and travel to watch her grandson, Matt, play football for the North Dakota State Univer-
sity Bison. Her ANC family wishes her much happiness in her retirement and is thankful for the many years of wonderful service she gave the College. 




